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BUCKNELL NEWSLETTER 

Winter 2021-22  
From the Editor / Treasurer 

With help from Carolyn Wilde and Debbie Pope, who are assisting me with sourcing articles, 
event information and liaising with advertisers, I will continue to produce the Bucknell Newsletter 
throughout the coming year, subject of course to sufficient advertising revenue to cover costs, 
but I’m still looking for someone to take over the editorship of the newsletter fully from me, or 
maybe to be sub-editor for a while prior to taking over. 

We urgently need new volunteers to manage the Bucknell and Bedstone Good Neighbours and 
Community Cars scheme in order to save it. Dave Baker was the Secretary but has now moved 
away from the village, and Mike Starr will be ending his Chairmanship at the end of 2021. Do 
please contact Mike on 01547 530 179 if you can help to save this vital community scheme. 

Thanks to all the businesses that are advertising within, not just to promote their business but to 
support this community newsletter in the process. If you too would like to advertise your 
business, then details of advertisement sizes and prices can be found on page 34 of this edition. 
Stay safe everyone! 

 
 

Please be aware that some businesses advertising within this newsletter 
may still have some Coronavirus restrictions imposed upon them by the UK 

Government or the Welsh Assembly during the coming months. 

Do please continue to contact any of the businesses advertising within this  
newsletter during this period for updates on the services they offer as  

Covid-19 restrictions continue to change. 
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Beverley  -  beverley2019@gmail.com or  telephone 07484 280259 
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Advertised Services at a glance with page nos. 

Bespoke local joinery 2 

Professional oven cleaning /  Bespoke soft furnishings & alterations 4 

Legal services 5 

Electrician  /  Home care 7 

Memorials & monumental specialist  /  Interior and exterior decorators 8 

Advertisement feature: Chimney sweeping, Wood burner services, Kiln dried log supplies. 10-11 

Funeral services  /  Domestic heating oil   13 

House Clearance / Furniture upcycling and upholstery repairs / Building and renovation work 15 

Plumbing and heating  /  Electrician 16 

Printing & Photocopying  /  Event Marquees, Gazebos, Seating, PA systems, Lighting etc. 17 

Classes for hand-building and firing clay 19 

Bookery and Cafè in Brampton Bryan   20 

Domestic appliances & Calor bottled gas stockist 22 

Building, landscaping & restoration service  /  Hair & Beauty 23 

Cattery  /  Carpentry, roofing and maintenance 25 

Dog Grooming  /  Unisex hairdressing  /  Beautician   26 

Cycles sales, repairs &  accessories  /  Chiropody  /  Home furnishings restoration and repairs 27 

Handmade greetings cards, gifts, ornaments etc. 29 

General builder  /  Commercial property letting and storage 32 

Graphic design and printing   /  Self-catering accommodation in Bucknell   35 

Bar, restaurant and accommodation 36 
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the ‘What’s Happening’ section is back after a long absence for event information. 

Sue Fairclough is relinquishing her role of ‘River Watcher’ so I have volunteered 

to take over the role. Please therefore contact me if you have a concern about our 
river in Bucknell and I will do my utmost to resolve it. 
As always, you can contact me about featuring your articles, events or your 
advertisements, and now any issues you may have with our River Redlake, on 
mobile 07484 280 259 or email beverley2019@gmail.com ~ Thank you! 

 

Bucknell Newsletter Update  

I’m pleased to confirm that this 
newsletter is scheduled to be 
published throughout 2022 and 
we’re already taking orders from 
businesses to advertise their 
products and services throughout 
next year, so many thanks to them. 
We do need however to balance 

them with articles and event 
information too, so please send in 
anything that would be of interest 
to others or that you’d like to 
promote. On page 21 you’ll see that 
the 
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Saving Lives in Bucknell 

We now have 3 Automated External Defibrillators (AED / AEDs) in Bucknell with the  
newest one being installed recently at The Baron at Bucknell. The other AEDs are located at 
The Sitwell Arms and Bucknell School. 

This has been made possible by donations received 
from the Pop in Café held at the Church and 
Bedstone & Bucknell Parish Council. These have 
been purchased via Clun Valley AED Scheme who 
support the AEDs in the local area by providing 
replacement batteries and pads and ensuring the 
Defibrillators are ready for that Life Saving 
Emergency. 

Should you find yourself in a situation where you are 
in need of an AED, you must contact 999. From 
there, you will be given the code to open the box and 
the instructions needed to aid the Defibrillator’s use.  

These Defibrillators are designed to allow any member 
of the public to gain access and will give you the basic 
instructions on how to safely use them. The machine will 
talk the user through the process and advise where to 
attach the pads.  
We would like to take this opportunity to thank our local 
Public Houses and Bucknell School for fixing these 
essential pieces of equipment to their properties where 
they could be vital in an emergency.  
If the AED is used then please contact Ian Owen on 
07836 795 444 to advise him so that the pads can be 
replenished and the machine checked over. 

 

Similarly, if you would like to undertake some training in the use of an AED then please 
contact Ian Owen on 07836 795 444 who will be happy to provide training at your 
convenience. 

Nicky Edwards  ~  28th October 2021 
 
 

 

Bucknell Neighbourhood Watch Scheme 

Contact me, the scheme coordinator, if you would like to join the scheme 
by telephoning me or sending me an email. 

Telephone: Jim Hughes on 01547 530 077 or 07980 883 785 
or Email: hughes_jim@msn.com 
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 REGULAR DATES – All subject to things getting back to normal! 

 Days Event Venue & Time Contact 

W
EE

K
LY

 

Monday Bedstone Art 
Group 

Bedstone Village Hall 

10:30 - 13:00 

Anne Holding  

01584 874857 

Tuesday Bucknell Ukulele 
Group 

Variable venues at 
10:30am 

Geri Jackson  

01547 530137 

Tuesday PiYo Club St. Mary’s School Hall   
19:30 - 20:10 

Helen Bithell  

07775 520968 

Tuesday Grumpy Old Men’s 
Club 

The Baron at Bucknell 

20:00 - 22:00 
Just turn up! 

Wednesday Pop In Café 
Bucknell 

St. Mary’s Church 
10:30 - 12:00 

Sue Fenlon 
01547 530105 

Friday Bingo Bucknell Memorial Hall   
19:45 

Dorothy Edwards 
01547 530252 

Saturday Indoor Circuit 
Training 

Bucknell Memorial Hall   
08:30 

Helen Bithell  

07775 520968 

FO
R

TN
IG

H
TL

Y
 

Monday Bucknell Walkers Lych Gate  

St. Mary’s Church 

09:00 - sharp! 

Mike Starr 

01547 530179 

Wednesday Mobile Library 
Service 

Belmont Garage end of 
the Causeway 

14:05 - 14:25 

Shropshire Library 
Service 

01743 255024  

Thursday Skittles (Sept - 
May) Boules (June - 

Aug) 

Memorial Hall or The 
Baron at Bucknell 

19:30 

Sylvia & Derek 
Meredith 

 01547 530422 

Friday Bumps and Babes St Mary’s Church 
Bucknell ~ 10:00-11:45 

Jenny White 

01547 530107 

M
O

N
TH

LY
 

First Monday Bucknell Book 
Group 

Variable venues Doug White 

07734 166634 

First Tuesday Mother’s Union Variable venues during 
winter months 

Iris Greaves 01547 
530152 and Jean Pryke 

01547 540376  

First 
Wednesday 

Bedstone and 
Bucknell Parish 

Council 

Variable venues - see 
parish notice boards 

19:30 

Jonathan Kemp  

  Chairman 

01547 530398 

Third 
Wednesday 

Women’s Institute Bucknell Memorial Hall 

7:00pm (Winter period) 

Christine Price              

01547 530249 

First 
Wednesday 

Gardening Club Variable venues Jenny White 

01547 530107 
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Advertisement feature for Local Businesses 

MICHAEL OLIVER LTD & THE CLUN LOG COMPANY 
Michael (also, for some unknown reason, called Rory from his ‘young farmer’ days) was born 
in Newcastle on Clun.  Having gained his welding qualifications, he started work at Clearview 
Stoves near Bishops Castle in the late 1990’s and left in 2002 to gain his HETAS qualifications 
enabling him to form Michael Oliver Ltd. specialising in stove fitting and flue lining, a business 
that is still going strong today.   

Sweeping chimneys also forms a large part of the business and Michael is qualified with the 
National Association of Chimney Sweeps (NACS).   

Michael is joined by his daughter Georgina who works with him on a daily basis. 

We ’branched’ out into producing and selling logs around 2005 when we noticed that 
customers who we had fitted stoves for complained that their stoves were smoking and not 
throwing heat out.  We found that it was down to the fuel they were using and so we decided to 
start another business drying our own logs to sell. We started off barn drying timber but in 2015 
took the plunge and invested in a kiln powered by a biomass boiler.   

We dry our logs down to less than 20% moisture (in line with the guidance provided by Defra) 
so they burn hotter, longer and cleaner.  An unseasoned log can hold up to a third of a pint of 
water (freshly felled timber holds between 45 – 60% water) so if you try to burn this, the water 
has to evaporate off first, reducing the heat output and which can cause smouldering, creating 
tar and smoke.  

Kiln dried logs like ours are more efficient because the moisture in the log has decreased 
meaning the wood contains more energy so less fuel is needed to produce the same amount 
of heat.  

Our aim is to produce the least travelled 
log by purchasing timber as close to our 
site as possible and delivering locally.  
We do not import timber or logs and do 
not pallet out orders.   

The Clun Log Company is a family 
concern with the whole family delivering 
orders in the busy winter months. Jason 
cuts our logs for us; he has been with us 
from the very beginning so we should be 
giving him a long service medal soon! 

 

We are based at our small holding on Black Hill, which at 1200 feet presents some challenges 
in the winter months.  Michael is also a fire fighter with Shropshire Fire and Rescue service 
and recently attended the Theatre Severn to accept his 20 year service medal.   

Helen Oliver ~ October 2021 
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Forestry England Operations at Bucknell Wood 

We will be timber harvesting in Bucknell Wood in the coming months and the works will 
impact some of the paths. 

What is happening? 
We are thinning trees in the hatched areas shown on the map. This means that we are 
removing selected trees to give the remaining trees more space to grow to their potential and 
let more light onto the forest floor. This improves the habitat for ground flora and the wildlife it 
supports. 
The solid red areas shown on the map will be clear-felled as part of the sustainable forest 
management plan.  This means that we will remove all the conifers in these sections of 
Bucknell Wood.  Following the clear-felling, the shaded areas on the map will be left for several 
years to allow native trees to naturally regenerate. The site will then be reviewed and where 
necessary native trees will be planted. This is to ensure that the regeneration of the ancient 
woodland is species rich, disease and pest resistant and resilient to future climate. 
All of the timber from Bucknell 
Wood is certified as being 
sustainably produced and will be 
processed in local saw mills. 

Can I still visit Bucknell Wood? 

The most important thing for 
Forestry England is to keep the 
public, our staff, and contractors 
safe. The forest is still open for you 
to visit but please follow all signs 
and closures at all times. These are 
for your safety, whether or not you 
can see or hear us working.   

This will help us to finish working as quickly as possible. 

What about the wildlife? 

Harvesting trees is an important part of a sustainable forest lifecycle and well managed forests 
support more wildlife. Before we start any forestry work, our wildlife ranger carries out an 
environmental assessment to check wildlife such as birds, mammals, invertebrates, flora, and 
fungi. We consider these findings against complex factors including tree health, terrain, soil 
condition, and likely rainfall when planning work that will support our long-term management 
plan. 
We will continue to check for wildlife while working and will adapt, pause or suspend work if we 
find any animal that must be protected. 

If you have any questions about these forestry operations, please contact the local office. 

Email: marchesforests@forestryengland.uk or telephone 0300 067 6977 

Lynn Daley - Community Ranger, Marches Beat, Forestry England ~ 19th October 2021 
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Llanfair Singers  

Whilst it feels like a lifetime ago, it has only been two years since we had the joy of giving a 
concert in Bucknell to help raise funds for the church. If you were there, then you know all about 
us.  If you weren’t let’s start at the beginning: 

We are a choir of about 50, with members coming from Bucknell, Brampton Bryan, Chapel 
Lawn, Clun, Clunbury, Knighton, Knucklas, Llangunllo, Llanfair Waterdine and all places in 
between! We rehearse in the Everest hall in Llanfair Waterdine (which is in the same group of 
parishes as Bucknell and Bedstone) every Thursday evening (7.30 to 9.30pm) with a coffee 
break in the middle. 

We sing all types of music from easy listening, humorous, through to choral works.  We give 
charity concerts both locally and, occasionally, as far afield as Suffolk and have raised over 
£10,000 for a whole variety of causes.  

One passion that we all have is singing choral evensong in Cathedrals when their choir is away.  
We have sung at Cathedrals from St. Davids in Pembrokeshire to St. Pauls in London and even 
as far afield as Durham – with more invitations awaiting us. 

So we must be a professional choir? …… NO! We are a community choir. There are no 
auditions; few of us could sight read music before we joined – many struggle to sight read even 
now!  We sing for enjoyment and for the fun and the friendship that the group provides with its 
social events as well as concerts and rehearsals. We are blessed with our Directors of music – 
both professional singers who, amongst their many claims to fame, sang with the choir of the 
Chapel Royal for nearly 30 years.  

We are particularly keen to 
recruit more basses and 
tenors – illness and age has 
meant that we now only 
have three basses, 
sometimes singing three 
separate parts – meaning 
that each bass has to sing at 
full volume to break through 
against the other parts – 
support would be much 
appreciated! 

 
So if you can sing (and everyone can sing despite what they may have been told) and are 
interested in joining us please make contact with our membership secretary Di Cosgrove 
(01547 530347 or email deedee151@hotmail.com) and then come along and join us for a 

couple of rehearsals to see what we’re like. 

We hope we will see you soon and are looking forward to our next concert in Bucknell. 

Further details can be found on our website www.llanfairsingers.co.uk 

The choir at Llandaff Cathedral in 2020 
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Aardvark Books 
www.aardvark-books.com 

Aardvark Books was founded in January 2004 
by Sheridan Swinson and the late Edward Tobin, 
two career publishing professionals who 
decided to start a book business that reflected 
their love of books, and their combined half-
century of experience in the book trade. 
Aardvark Books are proud to be able to continue 
to welcome customers to our Bookery.   

Telephone and website sales are available too. The Café is open as well so why not sit 
down with your chosen books and relax with a hot drink and a choice of home-made cakes! 

The Bookery, Manor Farm, Brampton Bryan, Bucknell, Shropshire SY7 0DH 
Tel: 01547 530 744  Email: aardvaark@btconnect.com 

Bookshop and Café open 6 days a week:  Tuesday - Sunday 10am-4pm. 

Voicemail Life Saver 

 

Many of us rely on our mobile phones for a huge variety of things in daily 
life, including safety and even directions when hiking or walking. However, 
when a phone battery dies or signal is lost, they are rendered pretty much 
useless. A Facebook post has pointed out a clever way that can let people 
know your location or situation, even when the battery dies or signal is lost.  
If you notice your mobile phone is either low on juice or has no signal, here is a tip that may 
very well save your life. Change the voicemail on your phone to a message that gives your 
approximate location, the time, the date, your situation (e.g. lost, out of petrol, car broken down, 
injured etc.) and any special instructions such as whether you are staying with the car or 
walking towards a town etc. 
The best part of this is that even if your mobile phone stops working, voicemail still works, so 
anyone calling your phone will hear the message and know where to find you or where to send 
help. 

Newspaper article courtesy of John Price  ~  7th November 2021 

 

If you no longer wish to keep this copy of the Bucknell Newsletter, 
please recycle it by leaving it at Greens (Belmont) Garage where I 

can collect it and redistribute it to other communities. 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING  is back! 

 
 

2022 Bucknell Calendars are on sale from 
Lance the Butcher, Bucknell Stores and  

The Baron at Bucknell.  
Parents can buy them at the school and they 

will also be available from Doug & Jenny 
White at High House (01547 530 107).  

Price £10. 

Saturday 

4th December 

Bucknell Big Breakfast 9-11am. £6 a head. If you are able to help with 
setting up and/or on the day please contact Doug White on 01547 530 107. 
Many thanks. This is a fundraising event in aid of Bucknell Church. 

Saturday 

4th December 

FESTIVE CONCERT 
Featuring: The Knighton Town Silver Band  Time: 7:30pm. 

Venue: Bucknell Memorial Hall    Tickets: £10 in advance or on the door. 

From: Sylvia Meredith 01547 530 422 and Christine Price  01547 530 249 

St. Mary's Church, Bucknell 

Monday 13th 
December 

The children of St. Mary's Bucknell Primary School will be performing 
Hosanna Rock in the church at 6:30pm. Parents, family and friends are 

welcome. 

Sunday 19th 
December 

Carol Service in the church starting at 6:00pm. All welcome. 

Christmas Holy Communion in the church on Christmas Eve starting at 8:00pm. and on 
Boxing Day morning starting at 9:00am. All welcome. 

 

A fabulous turn-out of over 100 
adults and children on 

Armistice Day for a service 
after the two minutes silence. 

Jonathan Kemp led the service 
with The Rev. Dr. Martin 

Quayle in attendance. A bugler 
from the Knighton Silver Band 

and Mike Oliver from The Royal 
British Legion as standard 

bearer also attended.  

Crosses were laid at the memorial stone by the children from St. Mary’s Primary School. 
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Halloween in Bucknell ~ 2021 

A photo of some 
really wet ghouls on 
Halloween.  

They did well to get 
to this end of the 
village in the horrible 
weather conditions. 

 

 

 

Dave & Sue Fenlon ~ 31st October 2021 

 

 



23 
 

 
 

 

 



24 
 

 
 

 



25 
 

  

 

 

 

Please be aware that some 

businesses advertising within this 

newsletter may still have Coronavirus 

restrictions imposed upon them by 

Government policy at the time of 

going to print. 

 

Do please however continue to 

contact any of the businesses 

advertising within this newsletter 

during the coming months for 

updates on the services they can 

offer as Covid-19 restrictions 

continue to change. 
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The Rev. Dr. Martin Quayle 
Introduction 

I am delighted to introduce myself as the new priest in charge (interim) for the Middle Marches 
benefice. As many of you are aware, I know the area well and some of you in a particular way. 
This is an interim appointment, for three years, which limits the time for me to get to know the 
benefice in the new role Fiona (my wife) and I are taking on. It is also a part-time post. I will 
work in a way so that you have the guidance and leadership you need, but which also enables 
us to continue the other roles Fiona and I hold. We will explain the details as we engage with 
the tasks and day to day life in the parishes. 

From what I have seen, there is much that is positive and encouraging within the benefice. The 
church wardens and various volunteers have worked hard to maintain worship and sense of 
community. I will support individuals and communities to maintain and develop this work. 

Middle Marches is everyone’s church. The churches are places of comfort, sanctuary and 
chances to reflect. Our churches are our inheritance from the past. They are treasuries of 
traditions, hopes and prayers. For those of us ready to listen, they have much to teach us. I 
have come to serve. I look forward to the work ahead, and trust that alongside the work, we will 
have fun. 

Credo 

I have been asked to write a column for the Bucknell Newsletter. I have thought about what to 
write and the idea I have come up with is to write about the fundamental beliefs of Christians. I 
am aware that I am new to the benefice and the subject is a little ‘heavy’, but nevertheless, I 
feel that sometimes it is important to be clear about what it is that we talk and think about.  

In the Anglican church, we use a creed on each Sunday in our main service. The creed starts 
with the words, ‘I believe’. I will write in some following articles about these very words because 
they are not as simple as we may feel. But for now, it is a starting point that we are saying out 
loud, together, what it is that we think about in relation to some of the biggest and most 
important aspects of what it is to be human, what the point of life is and what we think about 
what the world is, and where we as humans are heading. So, it is big ‘stuff’, and it is something 
that we are saying that we agree about. 

We are saying three big things about our belief(s).  

Firstly, that we believe that the world and us are created. In other words, that the coming into 
being of the universe, the world and humanity is not just a random set of accidents, but it is 
something that has an order and a pattern, with an underlying purpose.  

Secondly, that our redemption, (or the process by which we realise our potential), is through 
the life and death of Christ. That may be by His example, or others may think that it is 
something more, but nevertheless, we ‘look’ to Christ.  

The third statement is that we believe that something of God lives in us. Together, these 
statements talk about a sense of ’inter-connectedness’, of the world in which we live, the 
people we encounter and of our conscientiousness (or sense of self). 

Continued … 
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Christianity and Anglicanism in particular, are 
packed with symbols and symbolism. These are 
helpful, because life, death and the universe are 
massive subjects, and in thinking and talking 
about these things, we need help to express 
ourselves and to begin to grasp fundamentals 
and realities. The Creeds give us ‘solid ground’, 
so that we start with certainties.  The next article 
will be about the three main creeds that we use 
in Christian worship. 

Photograph: Martin's licensing by the Bishop of 
Hereford at the service on 19th September 

Priest in Charge: Rev. Dr. Martin Quayle 
(part-time post) 
All enquiries to: 

Benefice Administrator: Margie Savery  
01547 530282 / 07929 145042 

Email: office.middlemarches@gmail.com  

 
 

  

 

 

ADVERTISEMENT 

Handmade by Sarah 

Greeting cards, embroidered gifts, fabric 
ornaments, decorative bottle with lights. 

 ( most items can be personalised ) 

Etsy: Handmadebysarahstore 

Based in Bucknell - Call or message me. 

07958 080872  (Appointment only) 
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Summer has passed and we are now admiring the  
lovely Autumn colours and picking the last fruits from  
our orchards and gardens and it is time to move to our 
Winter Programme, when our meetings commence at 7:00pm 
instead of 7:30. 

Although many of us have now received out third booster jab, we 
are mindful that Covid-19 has not gone away completely. 
Meetings have therefore not returned to normal so chairs and 
tables are still spaced apart. 

In July we all spent a very pleasant afternoon at The Wood ‘n’ Ribbon tearoom where we enjoyed a 
delicious afternoon tea. Later in the month, instead of our usual meeting, we held a skittles evening. A 
big thank you to The Skittles Club who were so helpful. Derek Meredith and Burwell Bowen prepared 
the room in the afternoon. Several husbands joined us in the evening with Sylvia Meredith acting as 
score keeper. After a most enjoyable evening Sue Davies was declared the winner, Carolyn Bates and 
Clare Carter joint second, Debbie Pope and Beryl Starr came a close third     

We put on a small exhibition at the Bucknell Church Breakfast to publicise the W.I. Also, the tasteful 
flower arrangement in the church by Sue Davies and Ruth Price added a nice splash of colour to the 
floral display. Carol Garland and I spent a very pleasant afternoon with Bettws-y-Crwyn W.I. when they 
celebrated their 70th Anniversary. 

At our September meeting, we were treated to an inspirational talk by Pen Turner with the intriguing title 
‘Travels with a Penguin’, which turned out to be a toy penguin that had accompanied her on a round the 
world trip which she had undertaken when her life was at a low ebb. Pen encouraged us all to try to 
make our dreams a reality, if at all possible. 

In October, some of our members will go on a whistle-stop tour of Northern India, stopping off at The 
Taj Mahal, The Golden Temple at Amritsar, and a trip on the Ganges. 

At our very successful November A.G.M., we voted in a new President who we are pleased to 
announce as Marion Cox, so many congratulations to her. Marion will take up her new role in the new 
year. Other new appointments will be announced in the next newsletter.  

We hope to squeeze in a trip to Oakchurch Farm Shop before Christmas and perhaps a visit as well to 
The Grove Golf & Bowl for lunch and to try our hand at bowling. 

December is Party time when we will welcome Queen Victoria. This should be a fun evening, with 
guests invited from Chapel Lawn and Brampton Bryan. 

We look forward to a much more normal Christmas this year when we will be able to meet up with 
family and friends. 

Everyone at the Bucknell W.I. wish you all a peaceful Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Christine Price - President of Bucknell WI  -  17th October 2021 
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Bucknell Allotment Association  
 by Jim Hughes 

Another year of the pandemic passes. However, activity and productivity  
on the allotments has carried on regardless.  If you’re new to allotmenteering or 
fancy growing fruit and veg at home, now is an ideal time to prepare the plot.  If 
you inherit too large an area, which is covered in weeds, it can seem overwhelming 
and a huge task to get it all under control.  It can help to start off slowly, keeping 
some of the plot covered and gradually enlarging the growing area.   
Indeed, leaving part of the plot fallow is good as it allows the land to recover, to 
store organic material and disrupts the cycle of pests.  Plastic weed suppressing 
material can be used to cover part of the plot, but better still is covering the soil 
with thick cardboard, which itself is then covered with a layer of well-rotted horse 
manure that is preferably straw, rather than sawdust, based, or compost or leaf 
mould or a combination of all three.   
It's best to avoid carpets for covering as some are rubber backed, and the man-
made fibres will contaminate the soil as the carpet breaks down.  Meanwhile, 
there's still time to grow green manures or spring cabbages, broad beans, peas, 
onions, garlic during the winter months.  
Since the start of the Covid pandemic and its associated lock-downs, we have seen 
an uptake on the requirement for our allotment plots.  We always welcome 
enquiries from potential new members of all levels of ability and experience.  If you 
would like to join us, or just have a chat about what we do and what you can do, do 
please get in touch (for contact details see “Who's Who”). 
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A wide selection of traditional buildings sympathetically converted for office, 
studio, workshop, retail and storage use.  Well served with modern 

communications and good road access.  Rural surroundings with parking and 
delivery space.  All routine maintenance is carried out by the Estate and leases 

are flexible with competitive rental prices.  The units are let to a diverse 
selection of businesses ranging from local crafts, such as jewellery, furniture 

restoration, artists’ studios, offices and book shop.  The Estate caters for all sizes 
of business with square footage ranging from 200 to a potential 16,000 square 

feet.  Cottages are also available. 

Please contact the Harley Estate Office on 01547 530 280 or email: 
estateoffice@harleyestate.co.uk or contact Mr W. Shuttleworth at Balfours on 

01981 570 727 or visit the website www.harleyestate.co.uk 

HARLEY ESTATE 
WORKSHOPS / STUDIOS / OFFICES / STORAGE  

to let on the Harley Estate 
 

Tony Oakley 
General Builders 

 
All types of building work undertaken 

Re-Roofing - Painting & Decorating - Farm Building Repairs 

No job too big or too small 

Contact me to discuss your requirements 

Tony Oakley, Provident Villa, Bucknell SY7 0AL 

01547 530585 or 07814 803915 

Email: tonyoakley400@gmail.com 
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  Bedstone Art Group 

Anne Holding - call  or  text  07528 536 760 

Email: anneholding89@gmail.com Bucknell Memorial Hall 

Chair: Nicky Edwards - 07973 563 829 

Vice Chair: Roger Bates - 01547 530 062 

Treasurer: Dorothy Edwards - 01547 530 252 

Bookings: Christine Price - 01547 530 249 

 

 Bumps & Babes @ St. Mary’s Bucknell 

Jenny White - 01547 530 107  

 Lance Phillips Quality Butchers 

01547 530 233  

Bucknell Women’s Institute 

President: Christine Price - 01547 530 249 

Secretary / Treasurer: Beryl Starr - 01547 530 179 

 Bucknell Post Office 

Klaus Steffes - 01547 530 201  

 River Watcher 

Beverley Stone  07484 280 259 Bucknell and Bedstone Good Neighbours and 
Community Cars 

Chair: Mike Starr - 01547 530 179 

Secretary: currently vacant 

Coordinator: Eileen Lloyd - 01547 530 659 
(evenings and weekends). 

 

 Bucknell Youth Club 

Juliet Earp - 07377 405 632  

 Bucknell Allotment Association 

Chair: Nigel Perrigo - 07860 682 368 

Secretary: Jim Hughes - 01547 530 077 

Treasurer: Kate Fraser - 01547 529 304 

 

 

The Sitwell Arms 

Helen and Steve - 01547 530 213 

 

 Belmont Garage (Greens) 

Dorothy Edwards and Shirley Moorhouse  
01547 530 252 

Coxall Baptist Church 

Minister: Revd. Kevin Dare - 01547 529 707 

Administrator: Susan Wilson - 07866 833 294 

 

 

 Community First Responders 

Nicky Edwards - 07973 563 829 

Samuel Winter - 07779 335 996 
Bedstone & Hopton Castle Village Hall 

Bookings: Chris & Margie Savery 01547 530 282 

Email: bedstonehoptoncastlevh@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 

 Clun Valley AED Scheme (Defibrillator) 

Ian Owen - 01547 530 616 St. Mary’s Church, Bucknell - part of The Middle 
Marches Benefice for Bedstone, Bucknell, Chapel Lawn, 
Clungunford, Hopton Castle, Llanfair Waterdine and 
Stowe. 

Bucknell Churchwarden: Jenny White 01547 530 107 
All Bucknell Church enquiries to Jenny White please. 

Priest-in-Charge: Rev. Dr. Martin Quayle  (part-time). 

Contact: Margie Savery on 01547 530 282 or 07929 
145 042 or Email: office.middlemarches@gmail.com 

 

 The Baron At Bucknell 

Debra and Phil Wright - 01547 530 549 

info@baronatbucknell.co.uk 

 

 St. Mary’s Primary School, Bucknell 

Head Teacher: Anna Cook - 01547 530 264 

Website: www.bucknellprimaryschool.org 

 

 

 Mother’s Union 

Jean Pryke - 01547 540 376 

Bedstone and Bucknell Parish Council 

Chair: Jonathan Kemp and Vice Chair: Ian Owen  

Clerk : Nancy Adams - 01686 671 126 

BUCKNELL: 

Councillors: Carol Davies, Nicola Edwards, Vivienne 
Dodd, Sam Walmsley, Will Davies. 

BEDSTONE:  

Councillor(s): Chris Savery  plus 1 vacancy. 

 Bucknell Stores 

Sam Smith - 07528 633 450  (Hair salon) 

Katie Moore - 07580 547 931 (Beautician)  

 

 

 RGH Car Repairs 

Ralph and Neil Harris - 01547 530 676  

 Member of Parliament for Ludlow 

Phillip Dunne MP - 01584 872 187 

Email: philip.dunne.mp@parliament.uk 

 

Bucknell Nurseries 

Andrew & Nick Coull - 01547 530 606 

 Shropshire Council - Clun Division 

Councillor: Nigel Hartin - 07583 962 292 
 

 

Who’s Who - See also Regular Dates 
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The Bucknell Newsletter 

A small team of volunteers look after the interests of the Bucknell Newsletter. 

•  Chair Peter Barron  -  01547 530 206 

•  Treasurer and Editor Beverley Stone  -  07484 280 259 (Voicemail available) 

•  Business advertising Debbie Pope - 07929 823 568  /  dp@haroldsharp.co.uk 

•  Articles and charity promos Carolyn Wilde - 01547 530 085 / cmwilde@btinternet.com 

•  Proof-reading and distribution A band of loyal volunteer helpers - thank you. 

The deadline for inclusion can vary so please contact me ASAP for details. 

To contribute, please send news, articles, events, relevant photographs, stories, other items of 
interest or advertisement enquiries to:  beverley2019@gmail.com 

A COMMUNITY PROJECT RUN SOLELY BY VOLUNTEERS FOR THE BENEFIT OF OTHERS 

ADVERTISING 
Many thanks go to the local businesses that support us by advertising within this newsletter, for 
without their support publication could not continue. If you would like to advertise, please 
contact Beverley at the above email address or by telephone on 07484 280 259. 

Current advertisement prices per quarterly edition: * NB: All advertisement sizes are  
approximate.  Advertisers may 
request a specific page for their 

colour advertisement at no 
additional cost, e.g. page 2, 

centrefold, penultimate page, back 
page, subject to availability and 

adequate notification. 

Rear cover page £40.00 colour on 150 gsm paper. 

Full page b/w = £25.00 or £35.00 colour. 

Half page b/w = £15.00 or £25.00 colour. 

Quarter page b/w = £8.00 or £10.00 colour. 

Small 1/8th page b/w = £5.00 or £7.00 colour. 

* Payment by cash, cheque, or BACS is required prior to printing - details are available on 

request. Invoices will be sent out approximately 6-8 weeks before publication. 

DISCLAIMER 
Whilst every effort is made to include all advertisements, articles and comments sent in 

from advertisers and contributors for publication, we as a community group cannot 
accept any liability for the accuracy or legality of the material being donated, so that 

responsibility remains solely with the contributor and if the material is published, it is 
done so entirely at the contributors own risk.  

We reserve the right however to edit for grammatical and spelling purposes, to not 
include donated material that we know to be unsuitable or inappropriate, where we have 

insufficient editorial space, or for any other reason and our decision will be final. 
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